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                                                                                                                                           Friday 10th February 2023 

Dear Parents, Carers and Guardian, 

 

I just want to send a very quick letter home at the end of yet another busy term, to wish you all a good half term 

break. This term has been fairly short but still packed full of exciting opportunities and experiences for our students, 

including the recent Drama Theatre trip to London. Thank you to the staff and students who made this happen so 

successfully. 

 

Year 11s and Year 13s have their Spring Mock examinations around the corner – starting the week beginning the 

27th  of February 2023. I know their teachers have been working hard to ensure they are well prepared for these 

important exams and I hope the students are taking the exams seriously, with half term revision planned in, either 

at home or, for some subjects, in school next week. We tend to see a direct correlation between the Spring Mock 

results and the GCSE or A Level results in the Summer, so hard work now, will pay dividends for the students’ final 

results. 

 

If you are a parent of a Year 11 child, please read the information Mr Evans has sent through, very carefully. There 

are lots of key dates for the end of school and exam information that you and your child need to be aware of but if 

you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us in the new term. 

 

One last thing I wanted to make you aware of is our focus on tackling students who have been wandering out of 

lessons. Indeed, we have seen an increase in this happening this academic year. Students who think it is alright to 

go to the toilet a lot, during lessons. Or students who think it is alright to leave the lesson without the permission 

of the teacher. Although only a small, but significant, number of students, these students are disrupting the learning 

of all our students, so we are now suspending students if they refuse to follow direct instructions to go back to 

lessons, or their appropriate place. This is to safeguard all our students and the school community – thank you in 

anticipation of your support around this. 

 

I hope you all have a good break from the busyness of school life for a week. 

Best wishes 

Sharon Nicholls 

 
Head of School 


